Lightning Creek Ski Club

Meeting agenda

December 21, 2020

6:30 pm

Attendance: Falko Kadenbach, Michelle Klapatiuk, Karcsi Peter, Jennifer Boudreau, Rene Tudhope, Julie Backer, Marianne Van Leusden, Roland Jarrett, Dave Frappier, Kristyna Tomek, Wade

Regrets: Julie Backer

President's Report:

Troll is open and skiing feels great! With the start of the season and the launch of our Alpine program we are set for another great season on snow. Our responsibility as a club is now to ensure we protect this at all costs by following the guidelines. We are the largest group in the public eye of the resort and as such will need to be held to the highest standards. It was very apparent to me over the past three days that we need to educate on the guidelines as there are many different standards especially for the athletes who at each corner have different guidelines to follow. It will be up to all of us, as well as the coaching staff to ensure we empress on the athletes that we absolutely need to follow the guidelines. They don't know how much goes into getting us to point of being able to operate and how delicate it is for even a ski hill to operate during this time. Persistence in education and leading by example will buy us a ski season.

- Athletes and parents who are able should dress and lunch in cars or personal lodging; the club cabin is available for warming up and eating with restrictions in place
- Plan formulated to provide parent volunteer backup to support coaches in policing masking/distancing protocols for athletes at the t-bar if needed

Vice President Report:

Leading by example will be critical in maintaining safety throughout the season. Older athletes will be encouraged and expected to set the example for younger athletes.

Treasurer's Report:

account balances?

Registrar Report:

Michelle and Jennifer will discuss and set the fees for Nancy Greene athletes who participate in additional camps/training with Wade this season.

Coach Wade Report:

We will look at opportunity for offering camps to more Nancy Green kids further into the season

Alpine Report:

• Emma to take over instagram account and post photos, monthly athlete bios

- Michelle to put in QCS application to budget for wireless timing, additional gates and other items we are needing for the club
- Thank you to Wade for conducting the on-snow coaching course this past weekend with 3 participants

NGSL Report:

Coaches Report:

Meeting happening tomorrow. Falko, Michelle, Brent, Mark, Glen, Karcsi are our coaches this year. Falko and Karcsi committed to full day, others for half day. Rotation will be in place for the rest of coaches to partake in the afternoon. With current numbers we are in good shape for coaches this year and we have a crew of upcoming coaches who we will try to involve throughout the season as opportunities arise. Assessment day is Sunday December 27th. Towards the end of Jan and March we will aim to hold fun events for our club.

- Athlete pinnys will be handed out at the beginning of this year to each child to be held onto for the season and put on by kids/parents before training in an effort to support COVID-19 safety
- Coaches will be able to nominate higher-level Nancy Greene kids who are in line to join the Alpine program next year to attend camps. Participants must show interest and commitment. At this point, participants will be primarily from Falko's group.

Special Olympics Report:

Next Meeting: Jan 18th 6:30

Adjourned: 7:51

Reviewed by: Falko